
 

HELPS International 
A Commitment To Serve The Nations 

 

 
 

Dear Family & Friends                 Year End Newsletter - 2009 

We hope and pray that all is well with you and your families. We are a blessed people. God has 
blessed us with so much, and in doing so, He has given us the ability to bless others. I am so 
thankful for this gift that he has given us, and so thankful for you, for your giving to others, this 
gift of love.  

This past January 27 – February 11, 2009 a 
team of three, Steve Omand, Laura Goodyear 
and myself Chuck Kerr, traveled to Haiti to 
work and minister with the Haitian people. 
Our destination in Haiti was Saintard, a 
village about 50 km north of the capital city, 
Port-au-Prince.  The purpose of our trip was to 
extend a helping hand to Phyllis Newby, 
Pastor Jean Marie and the ministry in Saintard 
and the surrounding areas.  On the second day 
after arriving, Dr. Fulton arrived from 

Anderson, Indiana with a team of 30 doctors, nurses and helpers to do medical and dental clinics 
throughout the region of Arcahaie. One of the doctors, Dr. Jay is a surgeon from Florida.  He was 
able to perform 8-9 surgeries a day over a period of five days. The three of us were able to 
participate in the clinics and in some of the surgeries. We also spent several days with the kids in 
the orphanage and we visited many schools throughout the town of St. Ard. On another day we 
had an opportunity to visit the Baptist Mission and Wings of Hope it is a home for  children that 
are handicapped.  

One of the primary reasons that we went to Haiti  in January of this year, was to  meet with some 
of the regional leaders in regards to a training program that we have developed.  We where 
planning to implement the  “Leadership & Vocational Training for Young Haitians” in the 
Saintard area.  After having lengthy discussions on the Lord’s ministry in Haiti with Phyllis 
Newby and some of the other regional leaders, Phyllis turned to us and asked if we would be 
willing to implement the training program in another part of Haiti - possibly in the southern 
regions. The leaders asked if we would develop a Ministry Training / Vocational Centre in the 
Les Cayaes area in the town of Camp Perrin.  This is where Pastor Penel and his family lives and 
where he pastors a congregation. Pastor Penel visited many of our churches in Southern Ontario 
in June of 2008 with Pastor Jean Marie (St Ard.). We agreed to consider it and pray on it. 
Through prayer and further discussions with our team in Canada, we have agreed to partner with 
the Church in Camp Perrin and the Body of  Christ in the southern region of Haiti.  We will start 
shifting our focus to this area, starting on our next trip to Haiti which will be coming up. 

 



 

On January 26 – February 8, 2010 Steve Omand and myself, Chuck Kerr, along with two other 
brothers from the USA, will return to Haiti. We will spend the first several days in the St. Ard 
area preparing ourselves for the trip by bus to Camp Perrin in the south of Haiti.  As we’ve been 
prayerfully considering this transition, the Lord spoke to me and showed me that we needed to 
meet a practical need before we started developing and implementing a training program with the 
church /community in Camp Perrin.  They have been struggling with finishing their church 
structure for some time now.  They have the 
foundation laid but it is still in need of walls and the 
roof.  The two brothers from the States have a 
ministry focused on building churches and schools. 
It would be so awesome and a wonderful gift if we, 
the Church Body in Eastern Ontario and 
surrounding areas, came together to meet the need 
of our brothers and sisters in Camp Perrin, Haiti. To 
meet this need we would need to put together 
$10,000 USD.  That is only 220 people, churches 
families and friends coming together to give $50 
each or more. The one Body with it’s many members coming together to build a meeting place 
for God’s children - His church . If you would like to partner in the Camp Perrin Church 
Building Project, please forward your cheques to HELPS International – 5987 Bell Harbour Dr. 
Mississauga, Ontario. L5M 5K5  or to Church of God Eastern Canada, 10 Cloverhill Ave 
Dundas, Ontario. L9H 2P2 ( BOMP#2 – Camp Perrin, HAITI  Church/school Project). Receipts 
are issued for donations. 

Please pray for us, Steve Omand, Chuck Kerr, Ricky Coffey and Lee Hyett as we prepare for this 
visit to Haiti.  Pray not only for the physical preparations, but also for the spiritual implications 
as we travel, as well as protection, strength and health while in Haiti. 

We thank the Lord God and his faithful people our friends and family, for your prayers and 
support as we prepare over the next weeks and as we are in Haiti.   

Also included in HELPS newsletter is a copy of Sister Phyllis Newby’s October 25th newsletter 

Yours friend & brother in Christ, 

 
 
Chuck Kerr 
HELPS International 
(Health Education Livelihood People Spiritual) 
5987 Bell Harbour Dr.  
Mississauga, ON L5M 5K5 
Tel: 905-812-9760 
charles.kerr@rogers.com 

 

 

 

 

 

Pastor Penel and Family 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dental Clinic at Mission Haiti Hospital 

 

Working together to fill in the foundation 

 

 

 

Completed church/school foundation 

 

 

Preparing to go to the Camp Perrin Food Distribution Program 

 

Pediatric Clinic at Mission Haiti Hospital 


